

# Hues 'N News

A Newsletter of Tennessee Rainbow - September 2019



Hello Everyone!

I am so excited to share this *Dance with Your Heart and Your Feet Will Follow* year with you all. I am so honored to get the chance to serve as Tennessee's Grand Worthy Advisor for 2019-2020. Everyone has already showed so much support for this year and I am very thankful! I was so excited for everyone to find out my theme, and I am also so excited about each Grand Appointment! We are all so important to the Grand Family and I cannot wait to keep traveling around the state with all of you!



I want to start by thanking Mom Fortenberry for my appointment and my awesome Grand Family. I am so excited for this year and I am so appreciative that you have trusted me to represent Tennessee Rainbow. I will do my best to make you and all my Rainbow Sisters proud.

Mom Martha, THANK YOU. THANK YOU. I honestly would not be able to do this without your guidance and support. You have helped me and my mom so much in the last year!

Mom Susan, I am so excited that you are serving beside me! I think the shock and surprise has settled in now. This year is going to be great especially because we get to do it together!

To my page Kailynn, I am so glad Mom Fortenberry appointed you as my Grand Page. I love seeing you at every Official Visit! We have so much in common that it's kind of crazy to me! I cannot wait to get to know you better through the year.



After Grand Assembly, DeMolay Conclave was our first stop to our dancing tour! I was very happy to see the support that Tennessee Rainbow showed. We had several girls attend and at least eight of them were Grand Officers. I had the honor of bringing Greetings at their banquet where, Daylen Fisher got Installed as State Master Councilor and presented his theme. After a great meal we danced the night away, and hopefully worked off a few of those pounds we had gained.

Next came the first weekend in August where we all packed our bags and headed to the Memphis OV for some tasty food and fun games like just dance! The 6-

hour drive turned into about a 10-hour drive but it was definitely worth it.

On August 9<sup>th</sup>, Knoxville #69 OES had an Initiation. I served as Electa and Courtney Chambers served as Adah. Let me tell you, I was so nervous! However, I made it through and we had a great visit. Plus, the meal after was delicious!

Two weeks later we headed to Chattanooga for a fantastic OV. The Broadway's never fail to throw a fun filled party! I love getting to see the fun side of all the girls and adults at the super fun pool party! I also got an amazing gift

at the Chattanooga OV, that is actually hanging in my room right now! We all for sure had a great time! Plus, almost all my Grand Officers were there!!

After a whole summer at home, the time for me to move back to Memphis finally came. Although it was sad to leave my mom and friends I also missed my friends in Memphis. On August 19<sup>th</sup> I packed up my mom's SUV and drove down to Memphis to move into my dorm with four new roommates. I waited anxiously that week for my mom to come down on Friday to bring me my car and the rest of my decorations. On Tuesday August 27<sup>th</sup> I started my Junior year with 9:40 am class! I am a Nursing major with a healthcare and society minor. I have been in school three weeks now and I have enjoyed all of my classes. There's one class called Sociology of Poverty that amazes me every class session. I also started working again as a lifeguard and teaching swim lessons to the little kiddos. I am also excited to be back because I get to see my nephew more often! I am so excited to see where this semester goes and I am definitely praying for straight A's!

Soon I found myself packing up again to head to the Livingston OV, where we had a great meeting and had a fun movie date! I am so appreciative to them for raising money for my Dance of Life Project! I had a great time at this OV because we all stayed up after our fun activity and talked with each other!

In a week we will have our Nashville OV and I am looking forward to all the fun planned out for us! I hope everyone can attend and I can't wait to see what our fun activity is!

Rainbow Love and Service Julianna Justice GWA 2019-2020



Julianna, Isla & Sarah

Photo cred: Sam Marie Photo



**Julianna with Installing Officers** 

Photo cred: Sam Marie Photo



Julianna & Dad

Photo cred: Sam Marie Photo

# **Supreme Worthy Advisor**

As SWA, her theme is *Friendship Blooms Where Rainbow is Planted.* Her Membership Program encourages both new members and service hours.

Remember to keep up with your service hours and turn into your Mother Advisor.

Signing petitions for new members will also count for this project!

### Supreme Assembly 2020

July 25-27, 2020 Peppermill Resort ~ Reno, Nevada



Mrs. Joanie Jacka, SWA





### **Congratulations**

# **Dad John Whitaker**

**Grand Master** 

During the Centennial Celebration

DeMolay International

Tennessee Rainbow is very proud of you!!



My Dear Rainbow Family,

Our 90th "Rocking With Tennessee Rainbow" Grand Assembly Session was wonderful and beautifully decorated; a successful Grand Assembly Session. Our Grand Worthy Advisor, Brianna Hawkins, State Mother Advisor, Mrs. Glenda Landrum, and all the Grand Officers were unbelievable and made Tennessee proud. The Grand Representatives, Grand Pages and Grand Choir made our Grand Assembly very special for everyone. I was so proud of all our Rainbow Girls.

It was wonderful having our out of state visitors this year, as we always enjoy welcoming back our friends and making new friends. We hope everyone enjoyed themselves and that we made all feel welcome in Tennessee. Thank you to all that had a part making this a great Grand Assembly.

We started the 2019-2020 year with Julianna Justice, GWA, Mrs. Susan Ownby, SMA and Grand Officers by going to DeMolay Conclave, where unfortunately this year I was very sick and unable to go, but thanks to Ms. Mickey for bringing Greetings on my behalf. It is always a pleasure bringing Greetings to a wonderful group of young men. We appreciate them helping us at Grand Assembly and glad to be able to let them know. I Congratulate Mr. John Whitaker on his being Installed as Grand Master DeMolay International. We are very proud of Dad Whitaker and all that he has done for DeMolay.

The three Official Visits that we have attended have been great. We have Initiated many new Rainbow Sisters. Thanks to everyone for making our stay pleasant and showing us a good time in each area. The Grand Officers have enjoyed themselves very much. We appreciate the gifts and monetary gifts and thank you for all your hard work. Thank you to the Rainbow Girls and adults in Memphis, Chattanooga and Livingston for all you did for us. The Chattanooga OV brought us special out of state visitors from Georgia and South Carolina. It was special having Mrs. Gena Kelley, S.I. from Georgia, with us for our meeting. We look forward to the rest of the Official Visits, Leadership, GCC and Christmas Gathering.

Remember our Leadership for all Rainbow Girls will be October 11-13 at MontMilner Rainbow Camp and I look forward to seeing all Rainbow Girls and Adult helpers at camp. Hello to our Grand Page, Kaiya, and we hope to see you at Leadership. You have your forms for Leadership so work on your donations for the run/walk project at camp and continue in each area until all have worked with us on this project. It takes all of us working together and I know we will have a fun time working together.

Please continue to work on membership and our Service Projects. The membership program for Supreme runs until July 1, 2020, so continue to work on service hours and bringing in new members. Mother Advisors, please work with our Rainbow Girls on this membership program and send the information to me.

Rainbow Girls, keep studying your Ritual and reading your Gold Book of Instruction. They are your tools as you prepare your work in the Assembly and also studying for Ritual Competition at Grand Assembly.

Thank you for all your work in our Rainbow Order. May God Bless each of you as you work and travel each day. Remember, "Dance With Your Heart and Your Feet Will Follow" have some fun and enjoy traveling with our Mascot Angelina.

Continue to let your words and actions be uplifting, encouraging, enthusiastic and inspiring. Remember to share our Order with others.

Rainbow Love and Service, Mom Fortenberry



New Members at Livingston OV with Mom Fortenberry,
Julianna and Mom Susan

I want to say hello to all Tennessee Rainbow Girls and Adult workers! I was so surprised to hear my name called as State Mother Advisor at Grand Assembly! Mom Fortenberry thank you so much for this privilege. I will do my best to represent Tennessee Rainbow well for 2019-2020.

Grand Worthy Advisor, Julianna Justice, I am thrilled to be working alongside you this year. You are doing an awesome job and we have a great group of Grand Officers to be traveling with us.

Our first Official Visit was at Memphis. Mrs. Harrington and the rest of her area did a fabulous job. After the meeting, we had a fun time of getting to know the girls and had a sleepover at the lodge, though there wasn't much sleep to be had. I loved the clock



that I received and it will always remind me of the Memphis area. I even got to be a tourist while in Memphis and enjoyed Graceland and Memphis Bar B Que while I was there.

On August 17<sup>th</sup> we were able to dance our way on to Chattanooga. The decorations were beautiful and I loved the banner in the East. After the meeting we were fortunate to head over to the Broadway's house for a delicious cook-out and pool party. We all had a blast! I loved the picture that I received and the Grand Officers and I also got a beach towel that came in very handy at the pool. Thank you to Mrs. McAfee and the Broadways for a wonderful meeting!

Our next stop was on to Livingston on September 7<sup>th</sup>. A BIG thank you to Mrs. Coco and Mrs. Ruth for a lovely meeting followed by dinner and a movie. Mrs. Coco also provided a little late-night entertainment of Johnny Cash! We followed that up with the traditional Livingston breakfast of Biscuits and Chocolate Gravy!!

I want to say a special hello to my Grand Page Rachel Fox. I can't wait to see you at the Nashville Official Visit.

I hope to see everyone at the next two Official Visits and please be sure everyone is participating in all of Julianna's projects.

Love to all and don't forget to Dance!!

Mom Susan Ownby
State Mother Advisor, 2019-2020



New members at Memphis OV

# Camp MontMilner - Spring 2019





## Spring Camp was a working session this year

Teams made pillows for Shrine Hospital transports (upper left), flower boxes (above), painted the boathouse (left) and created picnic tables for the dorm porch!

Join us for Fall Camp October 11-13, 2019.







# Official Visit After-parties...where the fun begins!!



Picnic and Swimming at the Broadway's House









**Movie Night at Livingston OV** 

#### News from Tennessee's Newest Grand Officers... Cheer, Band and More!

Hello Mom Fortenberry, Julianna, Rainbow Sisters and friends,



Hello to my Grand Page, Rebekah Carmichael. My name is Cherie' and I am Grand Musician. I attend Westmoreland High school and play in the band.

The first Official Visit in Memphis was wonderful and I enjoyed watching the meeting and dancing with friends afterwards. The second Official Visit in Chattanooga was great. Serving as Charity was good and I had fun swimming at the Broadway's. I would like to thank everyone for

this great year so far and I'm excited to see how the rest of the year goes.

Rainbow Service,

#### Cherie' Braud, Grand Musician

#### Hi everyone!

My name is Claire Jones and I am Grand Confidential Observer. My Assembly is Dinsmore #49. I have enjoyed traveling the state at our Official Visits. Hello to my Grand Page Aubrey Baker from Henry Lee Fox Assembly!

I attend Oneida High School where I enjoy being a cheerleader. I hope everyone's school year is off to a great start!

With Rainbow Love,

Claire Jones Grand Confidential Observer





**West Tennessee Official Visit** 

#### Hello fellow Rainbow Girls!

I just wanted to say that so far this has been a great year.

I was so happy to see everyone at the last Official Visit! All the decorations were soooo cool, and the hospitality shown by the Chattanooga area was amazing. While I didn't get to see my Grand Page Kaylea, I look forward to seeing her at one of the upcoming Official Visits.

I just want to give a special thanks to Mom Fortenberry for giving me this opportunity to serve my state, and the Rainbow Advisors in my area for giving me a leg up and teaching me all about Rainbow!



Sincerely, Monica Wingard Grand Outer Observer Hello Everyone,

I hope you all are enjoying this school year, and you're having a blast. I would like to extend a hello to my Grand Page, Rylee Byrge. I can't wait for this year together!!

Attending DeMolay Conclave is always one of my favorite events of the year. I love getting to mix and mingle with all the boys and seeing some Rainbow Sisters. The Conclave dance was, as always, a blast and I'm already looking forward to next year!

I just began my Senior Year at Hendersonville High School, and I'm beyond excited. I am in my high school's marching band, and we recently performed our halftime show for the first time and it went swimmingly. I can't wait for this year with my best friends, the best football team, and obviously the best band!!! The Official Visits this year have already been so much fun. I can't wait for the ones to come!! I've gotten to meet so many new Rainbow Sisters over the state and in Georgia and South Carolina.



I would like to thank Mom Fortenberry for giving me this amazing opportunity this year to be a Grand Officer. I am truly thankful and I'm very excited for this upcoming year. I would also like to thank Ms. Mickey. Ms. Mickey you are the rock of the Nashville Area. I know none of the girls would be who we are today without you, and we love you to the moon and back!!

Rainbow Love, Kaitlyn Mayo Grand Patriotism 2019-2020



#### Hello!

I hope everyone is enjoying the new school year! My senior year at Oneida High School has been keeping me busy.

I am so excited to be serving Grand Immortality as my first office. I would like to say hi to my Grand Page Hannah from Holston! The Official Visits this year have been so much fun! I am so excited for all of the memories this year will bring.

With Rainbow Love,

Piper Slavey,

**Grand Immortality** 



#### And From our Seasoned Grand Officers....

Rainbow Sisters and Friends,

The last few months have gone by so fast. Grand Assembly was so much fun. It seems like it was only a few days ago that I was appointed as Grand Drill Leader for the 2019-2020 year. I am so happy that I was able to meet my Grand Page, Kameron Bomar from Faith Assembly #105; I hope that we can get to know each other better during this year.

This year I attended Conclave for the second time. I met lots of new people and made many new friends. It was so much fun getting to learn more about DeMolay in a fun environment. The Memphis Area Official Visit was not long after, and I was so happy to see so many new girls get initiated into this wonderful Organization. Chattanooga's Official Visit was just two weeks later. It was so much fun getting to talk to so many girls form Georgia and South Carolina. I am so glad that both jurisdictions were able to join in on the fun and fellowship in Tennessee.



Last week, I started classes as a sophomore at East Tennessee State University. I am so happy to be back in my home away from home in Johnson City. This semester is already so different for me; I am now attending an on-campus ministry called The Well. The Well is a great avenue for college students because it

gives us a place to worship with other people who are going through the same struggles as we are. I went for the first time last week, and it was a very impactful experience. In college, many young people tend to stray from their



faith, and it was so powerful to see an auditorium full of other young adults who are standing up and seeking a deeper relationship with God. I plan to continue working with The Well throughout the year. This year I am also working with the Admissions

Ambassadors to give tours to prospective students. I am really looking forward to seeing where the organization goes under the direction of its new leadership. This school year has had a great start, and I am so thankful to be able to share my experiences with all of you.

Mom Fortenberry, thank you so much for giving me the opportunity to serve as a Grand Officer for the fifth time; I love serving with my Sisters on this level and I am incredibly grateful to be able to continue to serve. Chattanooga Area girls and adults, I love you all so much and I am so happy that you are all so supportive of me even when I am 200 miles away. Johnson City Area girls and adults, thank you for giving me a home away from home. I couldn't have made it through last year without your constant love and support, and I look forward to reuniting with all of you next week. To my family, thank you for helping me through the stress of college and allowing me to become who I'm meant to be in Johnson City. I know my moving has been hard in a lot of ways, but I am so glad that you continue to push me to reach my goals. Thank you to everyone who has helped me to become who I am today. I wouldn't be here without every one of you supporting me. I am so happy that God has placed me here, surrounded by so many loving and caring people. I cannot wait to see all of you again.

In Rainbow Love and Service, Gabby Hall, Grand Drill Leader 2019-2020



Hello,

I hope everyone has been having a wonderful Grand Year. It seems like it was just yesterday that we were at Grand Assembly. I would like to give a huge shout out and thank you to Hannah Buddha for being such an amazing Grand Page.

In my Assembly, Hendersonville #3, we have stayed pretty busy. Hendersonville had an Installation of Officers; we have begun on our Worthy Advisor's service project, as well as, the Grand Worthy Advisor's service projects.

Aside from Rainbow, I have just begun my Sophomore year in college at Vol State, and it is going just swimmingly as of right now.

With Rainbow Love and Service Carrigan Brummett, Grand Hope 2019-2020



Second OV at Chattanooga, then on the Broadway's for swimming and picnic!

#### Hello everyone!

I am excited for this year as it progresses! We have already had a great start to the year with the first two Official Visits. Both were amazing with the fun activities and amazing food! This year is going to be a wonderful time, and I am thrilled to be able to share the year with my Grand Page, Grace Burchett!



As for me, college is in full swing and I have been super busy with both school work and band. I've even had my first game this year, even if it did not go as planned. However, I know that this school year is going to go by fast, and I am going to strive to do my very best in and out of class. With that being said, I hope everyone has a great school year! Make the most of it, and don't forget to relax and have fun!

With lots of Rainbow Love, Courtney Chambers, Grand Charity 2019-2020 Hello,

First I would like to say hello to the Supreme Worthy Associate Advisor, Mrs. Judy Fortenberry, and the Grand Worthy Advisor, Ms. Julianna Justice.

I am currently homeschooled and I am a junior. I also go to the Peachtree Leaning Center in Cookeville and take classes.

I have attended two of the Official Visits and they were both amazing. Everyone did a great job on their Rainbow work. The decorations were beautiful. The first Official Visit was the Memphis visit where we had potatoes, chili and a side salad. Following the dinner was the meeting and then after the meeting Mrs. Kitty Hawkins had hooked up the wii so all the girls could play and dance. The second Official Visit was the Chattanooga visit where we had a beautiful meeting and following the meeting the Broadway family invited the girls and adults to their house for a pool party.

I would like to say thank you to Mom Fortenberry for giving me a Grand Office this year. I have had an amazing year so far and I can't wait to see what comes next in our adventures.

Rainbow Love, Mackenzie Harper Grand Religion



Hello,

I hope everyone is doing well. A special hi to my Grand Page, Amelia Leinaar, from Millington #30.

This year I am a senior at Blackman High School where I am currently in the Blackman Collegiate Academy and Clubs such as Hosa and Spanish.



Unfortunately, I couldn't attend the West Tennessee Official Visit, but I know it was beautiful and all the Officers did a great job. I did go to the Chattanooga Official Visit, and we had many guests from Georgia and South Carolina. Thank you to all that came, it made the night at the pool even more enjoyable.

Thank you to Mom Fortenberry and all the Adults in the Nashville Area that made everything possible and has given us all so much support.

With Rainbow Love, Megan Watson Grand Treasurer Rainbow Sisters and Friends,

I'm so excited to start my year with these wonderful Grand Officers. I would like to start by saying thank you to Mom Fortenberry for giving me this amazing opportunity to serve our state. This year's Grand Assembly was so much fun. I loved serving with all my Sisters. I would like to shout out to my Grand Page Kaylee Ramsey. I am so excited to have you by my side this year.

I am a junior at White House Heritage High school in White House, Tennessee. I am in Beta, FCCLA, and FBLA. I am the Worthy Advisor of Claiborne #8. I can't wait to not only represent our state, but also my Assembly. Rainbow

has done so much for me, and I love showing my beautiful Order to the world.

We have already been on quite an adventure to Memphis and Chattanooga. Thank you to the wonderful Girls and Adults of both Areas for hosting such amazing meetings. I can't wait to travel across the rest of the state with my Rainbow Sisters.

With Rainbow Love and Service, Mackenzie Illarramendi Grand Chaplain

Hello Everyone!

These past few months have been incredibly busy. I feel very blessed to be able to serve with this Grand Family for the 2019-2020 term. A big thanks to the Areas we have visited thus far; your hospitality and kindness will not be forgotten.

School has been back in session roughly a month and I am already incredibly busy. I have continued my research in the biochemistry lab, where I spend most of my mornings and afternoons. A new endeavor I have recently undertaken is working as a teacher's assistant for a Chemistry 1 lab; I love doing this



because I am able to tutor students who will hopefully develop a love for the sciences as I have. I am also serving as the pre-vet society's outreach coordinator, which requires me to set up events as well as establish our presence in the community. As for my life outside of school, I'm still working as a tech assistant at an animal ER and I absolutely love every second of it. It is hard to believe that I am already entering my junior year of college and I am beginning to prepare to apply for vet school this coming May.

Thank you all for a wonderful start to the year and I cannot wait to see where the rest of the year's events take us!

See you all soon,

Katelyn Broadway, Grand Worthy Associate Advisor

Rainbow Sisters and Friends,

Greetings to all. The past few months have been incredible and hectic both in and out of Rainbow. My name is Zealan Hoffman and I have been an active member for four years. I'd like to send a special hello to my Grand Page, Chloe McAmis, who I have yet to meet, but can't wait until I do.

Grand Assembly this year was incredible, and I'm so excited to be serving as Grand Faith for this year. I did not attend Conclave as I was 'across the pond' during that time. Following Grand Assembly, we all met again in Memphis where we had a beautiful meeting and great fellowship followed. A few weeks later, we reunited once again in Chattanooga where once again we had a wonderful meeting and enjoyed a pool party and



cookout which the Broadway's so kindly hosted. There were many out of state guests at this meeting, so we made many new friends.



I am currently attending Samford University in Birmingham and I am in my second week of classes. It's a different environment than I'm used to, but I plan on visiting Assemblies while in Alabama. I would like to thank Mom Fortenberry for the opportunity to serve as Grand Faith this year. I am beyond ecstatic about it, and if you don't believe me, there are pictures and videos to prove it. I am so

blessed to be able to serve Tennessee once again and cannot wait to see where this year will take us.

Rainbow Love and Service, Zealan Hoffman Grand Faith 2019-2020



Hi,

My name is Sarah Sharp and I am 19 years old and I just recently graduated high school. I am currently waiting on a seat in school for a Surgical Tech program which I am hoping to get started with in the spring.

I have had so much fun this year from the swimming party at Chattanooga to the movie under the stars in Livingston. Not to mention all the wonderful food that we have gotten to eat. It has been fantastic getting to see all the girls and getting to know them more and more.

It is always a good time getting to be a part of the Initiations. I am looking forward to seeing what the rest of the year has in store for us.

With Rainbow Love, Sarah Sharp Grand Love Hey everyone, my name is Sarah Knight and this year I'm serving as Grand Fidelity. To start off, I'm going to tell you a little about myself. I'm a Junior at East Robertson High School, and I'm active in FFA, National Honors Society, Beta, and I'm Vice President of the Junior Student Council.

I'd like to say "hi" to my Grand Page, Kaylee Chamberlain. I can't wait to meet you and get to know you throughout the year! So far this year, we have travelled to Memphis and Chattanooga. In Memphis, we had a great

meeting and then danced the night away along with Just Dance! Then just a few weeks later, we packed up our things and travelled to Chattanooga where we had another beautiful Initiation and then went swimming! I'd like to thank the Broadway's for opening their home and pool for us. We all had a blast! We are having a great year, and I know it will only continue to be full of fun. I can't wait to see where this year



The Nashville Area headed to Chattanooga

Rainbow Love, Sarah Knight. Grand Fidelity

Hello Rainbows and Friends.

takes us all!

I hope you all are doing great! I'd like to say a special shout out to my Grand Page, Reese Ethridge.

I go to Lenoir City High School, something I do there is play for their soccer team and tutor kids.

All of the Official Visits so far have been wonderful and super fun. Thank you Mom Fortenberry for giving me another opportunity to serve as a Grand Officer. Another thank you to Mom Martha and Mom Suzanne for pushing me to work harder.



I can't wait to see you girls again! Sascha Hill Grand Service

### **News from Assemblies Around Tennessee...**

Hello all,

The Livingston Area has stayed busy the past few months. In June, we packed our bags and headed off to Grand Assembly. It was a new experience for some traveling with us but we were all excited for the session! We had an awesome time at Grand Assembly! Congrats to our Grand Appointments: Mackenzie Harper- Grand Religion, Alexis Harper- Grand Representative, and Jasmine Boswell- Grand Choir. We are so proud of our girls.

After Grand Assembly, we had our Installation and began preparing for our Official Visit and worked on service projects. We helped collect coke tabs and school supplies for two projects at our Eastern Star. In August, we helped serve at the Eastern Star Official Visit in Livingston and it was a blast! We also loaded up and headed to the Memphis and Chattanooga Official Visits, both of which were great!

September rolled around and it was time for our Official visit. We had some nervous girls but it turned out to be a beautiful meeting and everyone did great! Special thanks to everyone that stepped in and served. We are happy to say we collected just over \$64 for the movie snacks that was donated to Julianna's adoption project!

We are excited for the Nashville OV and upcoming events! We will see everyone soon.

Livingston Assembly #15

Hello everyone from Clarksville #126.

I can't believe Grand Assembly has come and gone, a great time was had by all. We are all geared up and excited about this next Rainbow year. We would like to congratulate everyone who received a Grand Appointment. We are especially proud of our very own Kailynn Ross, who was appointed Grand Page to the Grand Worthy Advisor, Julianna Justice.

Clarksville #126 has so much planned this year. To start off we are planning to have a few bake sales and a yard sale as fund raisers. We are also working on the Grand Worthy Advisors projects.

We are small but we hope to grow this year. We want to think Claiborne #8 for taking us under their wing. They have allowed us to team up with them for our stated meeting. Thank you for your love and support!!

Again, we want to congratulate Julianna Justice, Grand Worthy Advisor, and all her Grand Officers! We will be seeing you down the road at the Official Visits. We wish all a great year and remember "Dance

with your Heart and your Feet will Follow!"

In Rainbow Love and Service, Clarksville #126



Hello Everyone from Claiborne #8

First, Claiborne #8 has a new home at McWhirtersville Lodge, 2523 Lebanon Pike, Nashville, TN 37214. We moved to McWhirtersville Lodge then we moved in Grand Assembly.

Everyone had a good time at Grand Assembly. In July, Old Hickory #27, Henry Lee Fox #85, Clarksville #126, and Claiborne #8 joined together for the installation of Officers for the new term. The Installation was held at McWhirtersville Lodge. We then traveled to Memphis for the first Official Visit for Julianna and Mom Susan.

Next we traveled to the Chattanooga Official

Visit. Everyone enjoyed the cookout at the Broadways' and the Girls enjoyed cooling off in

the pool. We helped serve the breakfast before the

church service at Imperial Shrine. We also helped serve the refreshments for Claiborne OES #144's Official Visit. We look forward to seeing everyone at Camp and Upper East Official Visit.



Claiborne #144 OV



**Imperial Shrine Breakfast** 



**Old Hickory Installation** 

Rainbow Love and Service Claiborne Assembly #8



**Henry Lee Fox Installation** 



#### Hendersonville #3

Since Grand Assembly, Hendersonville #3 Rainbow Girls have been busy with a lot of different events. Only a couple of weeks after we got home, we attended the DeMolay dance at Conclave which is always a lot of fun. We saw many of our Rainbow Sisters there and danced the night away.

On July 21<sup>st</sup>, we held our installation where Kaitlyn Mayo was installed as our new Worthy Advisor. Our theme for this term is "Magical Snowflakes Lead to Christmas Fun." Kaitlyn chose her colors to be Icicle Blue, Christmas Tree Green, Angel White and Poinsettia Red. One of her projects is to collect non-perishable foods that will be used for Christmas baskets. We are also collecting stuffed animals which will be donated to the Metro Nashville Police Department, and we already have several

collected.

In August, we visited the NHC facility in Hendersonville where we helped a few residents create an acrylic painting on a canvas. All of the residents who participated had a LOT of fun and wanted to know when we'd be returning. Although we met several wonderful ladies, there was one who impacted our lives forever. Ms. Rachel Hall comes from a loving Masonic family and was a former Rainbow Girl from Salisbury, North Carolina. She has a sister in East Tennessee, but no family in the Nashville area. She was overjoyed to reconnect with her Rainbow Sisters. Of course, we had to have a photo moment! We will be returning to visit her and all of our other new friends at NHC soon, for sure



#### Fountain City #56

Hello to all of our Rainbow Family out there. It has been a whirlwind here in Knoxville. In August, we installed Faith Warehime as our Worthy Advisor. It was a very special installation, as we welcomed a new pledge, Faiths sister Lily. We have had a great turn out for all OV's and looking forward to the next several get togethers. Our pledges have been making blankets for the local fire department. Please take care and enjoy FALL. We are looking forward to seeing everyone at Camp!



The International Order of the Rainbow for Girls in Tennessee

\*\*Tennessee Rainbow Hues 'N News\*\*

Mrs. Judy Fortenberry, 716 W. Meadecrest Dr. Knoxville, TN 37923

e-mail: <a href="mailto:momfotn@bellsouth.net">momfotn@bellsouth.net</a>

This publication acknowledges allegiance to the Supreme Assembly, International Order of the Rainbow for Girls whose seat of authority is in McAlester, Oklahoma, of which Mrs. Joanie Jacka is Supreme Worthy Advisor and to the Jurisdiction of Tennessee of which Mrs. Judy Fortenberry is Supreme Inspector.

We reserve the right to edit for clarity and brevity.